RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

Minutes of Lawrence Township Trustees

Regular Meeting

October 27, 2022

The Trustees of Lawrence Township met in regular session at 7:00PM. in the Charles E. Lundenberger Memorial Meeting Room. The meeting was called to order by Chairman Ritterbeck. All Trustee were present.

Minutes from the October 13, 2022 regular meeting were approved.

The above bills were approved by the Board and checks were written.

PUBLIC SPEAKS

Resident of Laurens Drive advised Trustees that there has been improvement in the neighbor running a business out of his residence, but feels that it will be an issue in the spring. Zoning Inspector Weekley advised what is and isn't allowed in the township. Bolivar Fire Chief Lynch asked if Township Sheriff completed training due to Halloween and extra help with patrol. Resident on Eberhart asked about stumps and McNutt is watching and aware. Ritterbeck asked if we should look into future issues on Eberhart and McNutt responded that issues would be with the power company.

RESOLUTION

Ritterbeck made a **motion** to approve **Resolution 35-22** Stark-Tuscarawas-Wayne Joint Solid Waste Management District's 2023 Solid Waste Management Plan Update, seconded by Ackerman. Ritterbeck:yes; Haueter:yes; Ackerman:yes. **Motion** passed.

MEETING

Ritterbeck made a **motion**, seconded by Haueter to change the November 23, 2022 meeting to November 22, 2022 due to Thanksgiving. Ritterbeck:yes; Haueter:yes; Ackerman:yes. **Motion** passed. Ackerman wants interview times set up for potential candidates, asked Mann to set them up by next meeting and Ackerman thanked Mann for her work on the newsletter. Road Superintendent McNutt advised tree trimming was completed today, road signs and roads have been checked, trucks are ready for winter, Michael Lane resident had tree issue that was taken care of, Newton Asphalt is fixing driveway in Hunters Green, a storm drain cannot be raised in Hunters Green as it would become a drainage issue, crack sealing will be completed this weekend and they are keeping up with the compost. Trustees discussed driveway apron issues. Zoning Inspector Weekley reached out to AEP regarding mowing towers and will follow up, Board of Zoning Appeals will have a Use Variance November 3rd at 7 p.m. Ritterbeck reminded housing opens November 7 for OTA Winter Conference in January 2023.

Trustees then discussed township affairs in general and a motion to adjourn was made and so ordered by the Chairman.

, DDD OLIED

ATTEST:		APPROVED:	
	, Fiscal Officer		Chairman
Ann Marie Ackerman		Matthew Ritterbeck	
	, Trustee		, Trustee
Donald Ackerman		Michael Haueter	